EVANS PUBLIC LIBRARY DISTRICT

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

MINUTES OF MEETING OF TUESDAY, MAY 9, 2023
Call to Order


President Joanna Helm called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:00 pm at the library.  Present were Helm, Deb Durbin, Randy Edwards, Gabriel Emerick, Chuck Hutson, David Riegel, Kim Shanks, and library director Jessica Blain. 
Reading and Approval of Minutes
Edwards moved the minutes of the previous meeting be approved. Riegel seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Communications Received

  
Notices from the FNB Community Bank were received concerning a maturing CD.  A notification was received from the White Foundation stating that they would not be able to fund our grant request this year. A letter was received from The Olde Tyme Christmas committee about the lights in the park. 
Bills To Be Paid


Blain handed the list of bills to be paid. The Board reviewed the list of bills to be paid. Emerick moved the bills be paid as presented; seconded by Shanks. Motion passed unanimously. 

Reports


Financial Reports A-C were reviewed. The financial reports will be filed for audit.

Blain presented the library director’s report including the circulation report and materials budget.  

The Policy & Personnel Committee reported that they met before the Board meeting. The committee reviewed policies at the meeting.  They recommend increasing the paper copy fees to .25 cents and .50 cents, increasing genealogy look up fee to $5/request.  They also recommended eliminating the new patron probation period. The committee reviewed staff evaluations. They recommended a $1/hour increase for all staff to match the minimum wage increase. Emerick moved to approve all of the committee’s recommendations, Edwards seconded the motion.  The recommendations passed unanimously.


The Finance Committee reported that they met before the Board meeting. The committee recommended the FY24 Working Budget, FY24 Materials budget and the date for the Budget and Appropriation hearing and the August Board meeting to August 15, 2023. They also recommended that the MA O’Neil CD be put into a short-term CD, less $5000 for serials expenses.  Hutson moved to approve all of the committee’s recommendations, Riegel seconded. The recommendations passed unanimously.
The Building Committee had no report.
New Business


Blain informed the Board that a new firewall-router and switch is needed to keep up with the faster internet that has been installed.  The equipment will be able to be moved to the new building. Shanks moved to purchase the new equipment needed.  Emerick seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Blain provided information to the Board about the  state mandate to form a Decennial Committee and the reporting requirements that will need sent to the county offices.  Helm designated the committee members, which are all of the Board of Trustees and member of the public Suzanne Thompson and Sharon LaDage.

Helm noted that the meeting would be the last for long standing Trustee David Riegel.  She thanked him for his years of service and dedication to the library over the last 22 years.

The meeting adjourned at 7:28 pm.
